
 
 

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND 
 Department of Administration    
 DIVISION OF LEGAL SERVICES  Tel:   (401) 222-8880 
 One Capitol Hill, 4th Floor   Fax:  (401) 222-8244 
 Providence, RI  02908-5890 
 
 

 
October 18, 2021 
 
 
 
SENT VIA REGULAR MAIL AND  
ELECTRONIC MAIL [Luly.Massaro@puc.ri.gov]: 
 
Luly E. Massaro 
Commission Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission   
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, Rhode Island  02888 
 
Re:   OER Notice of Intervention - PUC Docket No. 5189 – The Narragansett Electric   

d/b/a National Grid (NGrid) – Annual Energy Efficiency Plan for 2022  
 
Dear Ms. Massaro: 
 

We write to notify you that the Rhode Island Office of Energy Resources (“OER”) hereby 
formally requests intervention as a party in the above-referenced docket.  In accordance with R.I. 
Gen. Laws § 39-1-27.9, OER shall be deemed a party upon formal request. 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

       
Sincerely, 
 

 
Albert J. Vitali, III, Esquire 
Senior Legal Counsel 
 
AJV/njr 
 
c.  Service List (Electronic only)1 

 
1 Not sent to Service List, as the Service List has not yet been established in Docket 5189. 
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